
 

Connecticut Bicycle/Pedestrian Advisory Board 

 
REGULAR MEETING 

Tuesday January 26, 2016, 8:30 AM – 10:30 AM 

DOT Headquarters, 2800 Berlin Turnpike, Newington, CT 06111, Room 2141 
 

1.1 Preliminaries 

1.2 Call to Order/Roll Call 
In attendance: 
Neil Pade (Chair), Sandy Fry (Vice Chair), Joe Balskus (Secretary), Rod Parlee, Al Sylvestre, Ray 

Rauth, Kelly Kennedy, Francis Pickering 

Absent: Deb Daphinaus, Emily Provonsha (bereavement) 
 
DOT: Kevin Tedesco 
 
Guests: 
Bob Dickinson 
 
 
1.3 Minutes, November 17, 2015, December 17, 2015, January 12, 2016 

All minutes accepted, with provision to ensure signature of meeting note taker.  
 

1.4 Input from visitors (5 minutes) 

No input provided. 
 

2.1 Old Business 
2.2 2015-2016 Annual Report Development, Adoption, Dissemination 

Board discussed annual report status and provided by Emily. 
 
Revisions noted and to be included in final report to be issued. Board accepted revisions.  

 
Page 20 – can extract and send to municipal officials – Ray 
 
Report to be publicly released only after final issuance of comments incorporated. 
 
Individual advocacy efforts can result  
 
Draft press release by Kelly – send out via bike walk ct contacts 
Board members can also distribute to entities 
Specifically LTA listserv, planner listserv, CT safety listerv, ITE, public works listserv, CT Transit  

Separate work plan and how to get recommendations to be realized? 
Briefing at LOB?  
Send out to CCM and State agencies 
Send to COG’s and their bike ped people 
Francis to print copies 
Neil to draft one page handout summarizing the report 
Transportation committee members are provided to it 
Stack at security desk 
 
Emily to finalize report next week and send to Neil to confirm final changes and then release to 



governor and public 

 
Discuss dissemination of report at February board meeting.  

 
2.3 Bicycle Laws Handout for Enforcement Officers 

Sandy to make edits to handout  
 

 
3.1 New Business 

 
Membership on the board regarding appointments  
For members who are not current, should write letters to appointing officers 
It was noted that if members were not reappointed, they will continue to serve until an 
appointment is made to replace the member 
 
Ray handed out article on share the road 
 
 

3.2 2015-2016 Report Implementation/ Monitoring 

Tabled until next month 
 

3.3 2016 Work Plan 
Tabled 
 

2 Letters of Recognition 
 

   Tabled 
 
 

4.1 Reports 
 

4.2 DOT Projects and News 
Transportation survey being conducted by CTDOT for state-wide survey of household 
transportation surveys. 

 

DOT requested to provide information on bike ped news from Department. 

 
502 bill changed the draft street smarts brochure – not likely to be changed soon 

 

 

4.3 Bike Walk CT Update 
Tabled. 

 

 
Report notes compiled by Secretary1039 
 
 
Adjourned  

 

Next Meeting 8:30 AM, DOT HQ, February 23, 2016, Room 2141 
Teleconference: recurring every 4th Tuesday 8:30-10:30AM Call In Number   PASSCODE:  


